ON THI DAI HOC 32

(Time: 90 minutes)

| I Ctures | (1ime.) | o minuies) | | | | |
|---|------------------------|-------------------------|----------------|--|--|--|
| I. Stress | h | | d aassatus | | | |
| 1. a. separate | b. reason | c. guarantee | d. country | | | |
| 2. a. summarize | b. specialize | c. postpone | d. purpose | | | |
| 3. a. similar | b. adventure | c. platform | d. century | | | |
| 2 | b. twentith | c. various | d. probable | | | |
| 5. a. tradition | b. winter | c. consequence | d. rainfall | | | |
| II. Choose the best answers | • | | | | | |
| 6. The boy was kept indoors. | | 2 1 1 | | | | |
| a. to be | b. have been | | d. to being | | | |
| 7. I noticed that the house w | | | _ | | | |
| a. at | b. by | | d. on | | | |
| 8. It is a new clock but it doe | • | | | | | |
| a. certain | | c. accurate | d. serious | | | |
| 9. She hasa lot of mo | | | | | | |
| a. scored | | c. found | d. done | | | |
| 10. We canthe diffic | | | | | | |
| a. overcome | | c. get away | d. get through | | | |
| 11. No soonerthan th | e boss came in. | | | | | |
| a. he had left b. had he left c. he was leaving d. was he leaving | | | | | | |
| 12. Hein this office fo | r ten years by next Mo | onday. | | | | |
| a. will be working b. will | work c. will have b | been working d. wo | uld be working | | | |
| 13. What the speaker said wa | asmeaningless | . | | | | |
| a. complete b. mos | | | d. total | | | |
| 14. What he says makes no | to me. | | | | | |
| a. reason b. trut | | se | d. matter | | | |
| 15in 1912 that t | he Titanic sank while | crossing the Atlantic. | | | | |
| a. When it was b. Wh | | | d. It was | | | |
| 16, a famous Ita | lian navigator, was un | itl recently considered | the first | | | |
| European to sail to the New World. | | | | | | |
| a. It is Columbus b. Col | umbus was c. Co | lumbus d. It w | vas Columbus | | | |
| 17. The dustmenthe rubbish everyday. | | | | | | |
| a. pick b. deli | • • | ng d. col | lect | | | |
| 18. Was it broken accidentially? No, he did it on | | | | | | |
| | gn c. cho | | pose | | | |
| 19. I am afraid that your car won't beuntil tomorrow- we have had to change the | | | | | | |
| brakes(cái thắng xe). | | | | | | |
| a. available b. read | lv c. cor | npleted d. pre | sent | | | |
| 20. The reporterto g | - | | | | | |
| a. arrived b. reac | | naged d. obt | ained | | | |
| 21. The Belgian football player, Van Meor, is the question of retirement. | | | | | | |
| a. deciding b. thinking c. contributing d. considering | | | | | | |
| 22. Stephen always wanted to be an actor when heup. | | | | | | |
| a. grew b. brought c. settle d. came | | | | | | |
| • | • | | | | | |
| 23. Her parents gave her everything she asked for. She is a completelychild. | | | | | | |

| a. wonded | b. spoilt | c. damaged | d. destroyed |
|------------------------------------|---|--------------------------------------|--------------------------|
| 24. Many pop and ro | ock stars love being the. | of attention. | |
| a. middle | | c. element | d. centre |
| 25. Isport to k | eep fit, not because I lik | ke it. | |
| a. do | b. make | c. practise | d. train |
| | arian a story, but she wa | | |
| a. well | b. deeply | c. full | d. fast |
| | the plane being of | | 4. 1000 |
| a. caused | b. made | c. set off | d. resulted in |
| | I will be completely from | | |
| a. to | b. with | | d. for |
| | ch was televisedf | From the National Stad | |
| a. alive | b. live | 1:0 | d. living |
| | get tickets for the first | | <u> </u> |
| | b. operation | | d. performance |
| | de topeople whe | | d. periormanee |
| _ | b. interfere(xen vao) | | (a) d interrupt |
| III. Circle and corre | | c. gratify(failt fiat for | ig) u. micriupi |
| | | r vigual and varbal im | ngina |
| | monly made up of eithe | | agiiic. |
| | a b c | d | and of five1 |
| 32. In the <u>early</u> days | of their development, of | cars <u>used</u> a great <u>numb</u> | |
| a | N F 1 1 | b c | d C + + + :+ C |
| | New England were cov | <u>rered</u> with wooden roo | - |
| snow.a | b | | c |
| 34. Salt was <u>too</u> scar | ce and precious that it | | |
| a | b | c d | |
| | ny <u>lovely gifts</u> <u>for</u> her b | oirthday, probably mor | |
| her. | a b | | c d |
| 36. It was first disco | <u>vered</u> several years ago | that the former senator | or(thuong nghi si), once |
| • | a | b | |
| <u>respected</u> by many, <u>y</u> | <u>were</u> involved in extorti | on(chiem doat,tong tie | en) and other crimes. |
| c | d | | |
| 37. His job is quite <u>i</u> | mportant to the total fur | nction of the firm beca | use he is responsible |
| | a | b | |
| for maintain the reco | ords of sales and costs f | or all the departments. | |
| c | | d | |
| 38. The whale died b | because the recuers did | not <u>have proper</u> equip | ment to support its |
| weigh. | a | <u>b</u> <u>c</u> | 11 |
| d | | | |
| 39. It was her strong | determine that helped | her overcome the phys | sical and emotional pair |
| a | h | c | d |
| that followed her acc | eident. | - | ~ |
| | as their own traditions, | some of which have ex | xisted for centuries |
| a b | | d | |
| •• | d in the blank to compl | lete the following sent | ences. |
| 17. Choose one Word | a aa aac baann ib compi | cie ine jouowing sem | |

| 41. (Especially/ Special) attention must be given to the questions at the end of each |
|--|
| chapter. |
| 42. They were(already/ all ready) to leave when a telegram arrived. |
| 43. When Mary set the table, she placed the silverware(besides/beside) the plates. |
| 44. Hang has been working very (hard/hardly) on her thesis(luan an). |
| 45. Every time Ha travels with her children, she carries(access/excess) baggage. |
| V. Prepositions |
| 46. They left the housesaying goodbyetheir mother. |
| 47. Smoking is harmfulyour health. |
| 48. Did you pay by cheque orcash(tien mat). |
| 49. How foolishyou to do such a thing! |
| 50. We'll agreeyour proposal if you lower the price. |
| 51. There will be no pointgoingMai's car if there is no parking space. |
| 52. He was so absorbed(say me)his work that he didn't even lookwhen I |
| came in. |
| 53. He wanted to get marriedher but her family was opposedtheir marriage. |
| 54. They insistedseeing the patient, but the doctor didn't let them |
| 55. He was admittedhospital sufferingburns. |
| VI. Articles |
| 56. He ishonest person. |
| 57. My father went tosea when he was 14. |
| 58. When do you hope to go touniversity? |
| 59. He isone-eyed man. |
| 60. There isusefull method of learning English. |
| 61. I've gotuncle. |
| 62. Your shoes are underbed. |
| 63. There is a strike athospital. |
| 64. There isonion left in the fridge. |
| 65. There is a splendid(long lay) view ofLake geneva from his hotel. |
| VII. Choose a suitable word to complete each following blank. |
| The reality of an interview is never as bad as you fear. For some (66)people |
| imagine the interviewer is going to jump on any tiny mistake they (67) In truth, |
| the interviewer is as (68) for the meeting to go well as you are. It is what |
| (69)his or her job enjoyable. |
| The secret of a good interview is preparing for it. What you wear is always important |
| because it creates the first impression. So (70)neatly, but comfortable. Make |
| (71)that you can deal with anything you are(72) Prepare for questions |
| that are certain to come up, for example: Why do you want to become a nurse? What is |
| the most important (73)a good nurse should have? Apart from nursing, what |
| other careers have you(74)? |
| Answer the questions fully and precisely. (75), if one of you interests is reading |
| be prepared to (76)about the sort of books you like. (77), don't learn all |
| your answers off (78)heart. The interviewer wants to meet a human (79), not |
| a robot. Remember, the interviewer is genuinely interested in you, so the more you relax |
| and are yourself, the more (80)you are to succeed. |
| 66. a. reason b. idea c. explanation d. excuse |

| 67. a. perform | b. do | c. make | d. have |
|---|---|--|--|
| 68. a. keen | b. wanting | c. interested | d. delighted |
| 69. a. does | b. causes | c. happens | d. makes |
| 70. a. dress | b. wear | c. put on | d. have on |
| 71. a. evident | b. sure | c. definite | d. clear |
| 72. a. requested | b. questioned | c. enquired | d. asked |
| 73. a. character | b. quality | c. nature | d. point |
| 74. a. thought | b. regarded | c. considered | d. wondered |
| 75. a. For instance | b. That is | c. Such as | d. Let's say |
| 76. a. say | b. talk | c. discuss | d. chat |
| 77. a. However | b. Although | c. Despite | d. Therefore |
| 78. a. on | b. in | c. at | d. by |
| 79. a. character | b. being | c. somebody | d. nature |
| 80. a. easy | b. possible | c. likely | d. probable |
| 74. a. thought 75. a. For instance 76. a. say 77. a. However 78. a. on 79. a. character | b. regardedb. That isb. talkb. Althoughb. inb. being | c. considered c. Such as c. discuss c. Despite c. at c. somebody | d. wondered d. Let's say d. chat d. Therefore d. by d. nature |

VIII. Reading comprehension

I know that it is my job to make sure that everything goes well for the tourists and I feel I work hard for the company. I cannot be blamed for last week. I met the group at the airport and took them to the coach. The coach driver was a bit annoyed because the flight was late. But it wasn't far to the hotel and everyone was looking forward to their dinner. We hadn't used the Hotel Riviera before but our normal one had a conference in it so it was fully booked. When I announced our arrival at the reception desk, they said they were full. I had booked rooms for the group but the manager said they were cancelled by phone a few days before. He insisted that he recognised my voice and that I had made the phone call. We had a bit arguement but they abviously didn't have enough rooms. In the end, the manager phoned other hotels in the town and found rooms for everyone but in four different hotels. By this time; the coach had gone, so we had to get taxis and some of the tourists started to get very angry with me. I still don't know who made that phone call but it definitely wasn't me.

- 81. What is the writer trying to do?
- a. argue b. apologise c. explain d. complain
- 82. Who was the text written to?
- a. one of the tourists b. the writer's employer c. the hotel manager d. the coach company
- 83. Why weren't any rooms available at the Hotel Riviera?
- a. a conference was taking place there.
- b. There were more people in the group than expected.
- c. Someone had forgotten to book them.
- d. Someone had said they were not needed.
- 84. What happened in the end?
- a. The tourists got angry with the hotel manager.
- b. The tourists couldn't stay together.
- c. The writer found the other hotels with rooms.
- d. The writer calles the coach driver back.
- 85. Which of the following diaries was written by one of the tourists?
- a. Some one had made a mistake with our hotel booking and the hotel had given our rooms to other people.

- b. The hotel we were taken to wasn't good enough so we asked to change to a different one.
- c. We got to the airport and had to wait for the coach. So it was really late when we got to the hotel.
- d. The coach driver took us to the wrong hotel and they knew nothing about us.